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January 2015
Welcome back and a happy new year to everyone.  We are sorry to say goodbye to Delphine, a long standing member of the team, we will miss you and wish you well in your new role at Emmer Green Primary School. Also Tarnya goes on maternity leave this term.  We therefore welcome two new members of the team; Hannah and Heather, please do introduce yourselves and make them feel welcome.
Diary Dates to Remember

· 
Wendy ??
News

Thank you to all parents 

A big thank you to everyone who supported the pre-school last term through attending cake sales, the bingo/quiz evening, donating cakes and prizes, buying raffle tickets and to those who gave their time or gifts in kind – your support is greatly appreciated.  Also a big thank you to all parents who made voluntary contributions and we ask that you continue doing so if and when you can, we really could not provide such high quality childcare without your generosity.

About our funding

Emmer Green Pre-School is a registered charity (1087387) and therefore must raise its own funds.  The majority of our funding comes from the government, however, like all state funded pre-schools, the money we receive for free places from the local council sadly does not cover running costs.  Your voluntary contributions and fundraising support help fill the gap in funding to ensure we maintain our high level of childcare.  The money is put towards the cost of day-to-day resources including play equipment, craft materials, an excellent range of activities like cooking and gardening and, where required, additional staffing.  We hope that you are happy to support us with this. We suggest a half-term voluntary contribution of £5 for children attending 2-3 sessions per week, £10 for those attending 4-5 sessions per week and £15 for those attending 6 sessions or more per week. Every penny you give is very much appreciated and put to good use. Thank you!
Parents must be assured that you are under no obligation to contribute and, if you are unable to contribute, that this will in no way disadvantage your child but please let us know for our records.  
Childcare vouchers can be used to pay voluntary contributions and lunch club fees.  If you need more information please contact Wendy or Lorraine.
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Yes they sounded as good as they look! Some of the children singing their christmas songs for the folks at St Lukes.
Pre-School Activity Dates

P.E. and Show & Tell dates
P.E. and Show and Tell are both excellent ways for children to learn skills that will be vital to them upon starting school.  During P.E. children learn to take part in group games/exercise, there is no need for a change of clothes at this stage.  During Show and Tell children develop the confidence to stand up and articulate in front of their peers and teachers.  The children should bring in an item they are interested in, and know something about, to show the other children.  
These activities take place once a week on a rotational basis, please make a note of the dates below (these will also be posted on our notice board):

Monday 12th January

Tuesday 20th January

Wednesday 28th January

Friday 6th February

Monday 9th February
Reminders

School Applications forms
Have you filled in your child's school application forms for September 2015 entry, the deadline for submissions is the 15th January. If you are posting your forms in they must reach the council offices by this date. Alternatively you can fill in your application form online. 
No Parking at Pre-School
There are no parking spaces for pre-school parents around the centre.  
All spaces in the centre car park have been strictly allocated to the staff of Reading Borough Council, Pre-School staff and Emmer Green Primary School staff; each has allocated areas and unfortunately none remain for pre-school parents.  The doctor’s surgery car park is also strictly for the use of patents and surgery staff only.

We suggest that, if you are unable to walk from home, you park on the main roads nearby.  Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.
Scooters

Unfortunately, we are not able to store scooters at pre-school as space in our storage cupboard is limited.  If you wish to leave scooters at pre-school they can be locked up on the bike racks outside.
Hygiene

· Nos.  Please be especially careful of items that contain nuts more discreetly such as Tracker bars or other         cereal bars.  If we keep the pre-school nut-free it is much safer for any child with an allergy.
· Healthy Eating. Please try to give your child healthy food in their lunch box, as the pre-school is keen to encourage healthy eating
Wet Weather Clothes

As it is normally wet at this time of year please remember to bring your child a pair of named wellies and appropriate warm wet weather clothes.  The children are encouraged to be outside as much as possible and appropriate clothes ensure they can do this.  Please ensure that your child’s name is on all of their belongings.
Our Website 
www.emmergreenpreschool.org.uk
Our website is kept up to date with events and information.  Some Pre-school forms are available on the website in the ‘Committee and Parents’ section, so if you need forms relating to administering medicine at pre-school, notification of holidays or of incidents at home these forms are now all available to print from the website.

Please remember to check our website regularly.  In the event of bad weather or other situations closing the pre-school, updates will be available for you there.

We also have a Facebook page where updates will also be posted.  Please remember to ‘LIKE’ and ‘SHARE’ the page if you are a Facebook user.
T-shirts

There is the option for parents to buy pre-school t-shirts for the children to wear.  The t-shirts can provide an alternative to home clothes - a top that the children can associate with school and which can protect other clothes from being worn out or accidentally marked during school activities.  They are NOT a uniform and purchase of them is strictly optional.  

If you would like to order t-shirts this term please speak to a member of staff.

Our Sponsor
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We are proud to be sponsored by Bridges Estate Agents.  As part of their sponsorship, Bridges have kindly agreed to donate £250 for every house sold through them if the seller was recommended to sell with Bridges via a pre-school connection.  So please tell all your friends and family thinking of selling that if they do sell through Bridges we will receive a nice cheque.
